
 
 

June, 2013 

Well, I think summer is hear. We had beautiful temperatures for the shoot. Of course 

if the temp is good then the wind must be bad. On Saturday, June 1st Larry Bevard 

led our early June shoot. We had 14 shooters including 1 junior. Unfortunately I 

wasn’t able to make it but I heard things went well. Thanks goes to those that helped 

out as range officers and in the scoring shack.  

Once again we had several join the Hall of Shame. They were Dave Nune for dry-

balling and (since I previously put myself in it for messing up as range officer) Ken 

for giving a 2 minute warning, than in his next command reopened the line (instead 

of shutting it down). I heard you had to be there to get the full effect. The ever 

growing list includes Sis, Josh Larue, Rick Harkless, Tanner LaRue, Gary Bevard, 

Ross  Gaiteri, Dave Nune and Ken.  

June’s Top Gun was Rick Horton. So far we have Ron Goudy, Neil, Dave Ratliff and 

Rick. (If I leave the last name off maybe I can slip in there.).  

We added two new members, Tim Merz and Tony Pollack. Everyone, welcome them 

aboard. 

Our next shoot is the Over-the-Log event on June 29th and Founder’s Day on June 

30th.  (As more and more are finding it difficult to get in the prone position we may 

try something different next year.) Founders day will be hosted by Bob Hurlburt. 

Remember camping is welcome for the 2 day event, starting Friday night. 

See you all June 29th. 

Rick  


